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Present: Chairman Walter Alterisio, Daniel Devlin Clerk, and Kenneth Leva Member. 

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm. 

Cheryl Mann representing the Water Commission presented a report, titled "The Dunstable Water 
Department 2011." She briefly reviewed the history, general information, and recent accomplishments of 
the department. Moving forward the areas the Commission will be looking at for the upcoming fiscal year 
2011-2012. The Board reinforced its support for the study in commercializing the system by extending 
whatever resources it has available toward the review. The Board also expressed concern for having in 
place strategy for ongoing maintenance and upgrade of the existing system. 
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The Board discussed and renewed the Ambulance Service Contract for the town of Dunstable with its 

provider Trinity Ambulance Service. The recommendation of Chief Rich to renew and extend to June 30, 
2013 was moved and approved. This makes the contract period consistent with the Town of 

Tyngsborough renewal date. 

Chief Rich extended an invitation to have an onsite review of the Fire Department facilities. This will be 

helpful in developing a long term program for the department and future capital investments. 

The Board was visited by representatives of Common Ground, affiliated with Community Teamwork, 
had the design authorization for the MUD District project on Pleasant St. Steve Joncas and Bill Lipchitz 
reviewed the history of the project and what would be the initial steps to revive the project. The major 
concern would be financing and what Federal/State resources are currently available. Many changes have 
been made to the programs of 3 years ago. Common Ground is undergoing an internal review as to how 
they may develop relationships with commercial developers. The Board would like to explore options and 
are comfortable they can develop an agreement for site control. 

The Board met with Wes Goss, Mr. & Mrs. Gurecki residents of Pleasant Street, Zoning Officers Dana 
Barnes and other interested parties concerning activities at the Goss Farm on Pleasant St. Specifically 
whether the activities having been performed, and planned for future dates are protected under the 
provisions of the Agricultural Exemption of the MGL 40 Section 3.   Mr. Goss hearing the complaints and 
provided with a report prepared by the Gureckis will prepare a defense as to the Goss Farm meeting the 
conditions of the exemption and rationale as to how the promotional events should be allowed or 
conversely review his position and alter his intended promotional events. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Walter Alterisio, Member 

 


